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SCHOOL OF LAW 
LIBRARY 

UNIVERSITY OF LOUISVILLE 

LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40208 

Mr. William C. Younger 
Alabama Supreme Court Library 
Judicial Building - Capitol 
Montgomery, Alabama ;6104 

Dear Mr. Younger: 

April 17, 1974 

Thank you for your letter of the 15th. Unfortunately, 
I am unable to report any good news about Mrs. Von Allmen. 
She continues to be in a coma and apparently the doctor is 
unable to perform surgery while she is in this condition. 
We will be sure to keep you posted. 

I am happy to hear that the Atlanta conference was 
such a success. I know it was a good experience for all 
who attended. 

Your offer to tend to any matters relating to the 
Southeastern Chapter prompted me to review some of the 
accumulated correspondence. In so doing I discovered the 
enclosed memo from the AALL concerning annual reports. I 
would imagine that at the time this memo was received, we 
had no idea that Mrs. Von Allmen •s condition would be as 
critical as it has become. Therefore, I sincerely hope it 
will not be too late for you to respond to this request 
from Miss Russo. 

Thank you for all the help you've given me with the 
SE Chapter business. 

enc. 

Yours truly, 

~~ 
(Miss) Linda Wallbaum 
Law Library 



.. AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF LAW LIBRARIES 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR ANNUAL REPORTS 1973/1974 

May 1, 1974 is the deadline for submission of annual reports of conunittees, 

chapters and representatives of AALL. 

By that date, the report, in form suitable for photo reproduction without re­

typing, is to be in the hands of Miss Antonette Russo, Administrative Secretary, 

53 West Jackson Boulevard, Room 1201, Chicago, Illinois, 60604. 

Please usepaper 8 1/2 x 11" DOUBLE-SPACED, on only one side of the page, without 

institutional letterhead. 

The following copies are required: 

(1) Original copy to Miss Russo. 

(2) An additional copy to Miss Russo. 

(3) A copy to President Erwin Surrency, Charles Klein Law Library, Temple Univer­

sity, 1715 Broad Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19122. 

(4) A copy to Secretary Patricia B. Piper, University of California, Law Library, 

Davis, California, 95616. 

(5) A copy to your liaison officer, listed at 66 Law Library Journal, 378 (omit 

if duplicated (3) or (4). 

(6) A copy for your files. 

The report to be printed in the Law Library Journal will be that submitted to 

Miss Russo, unless that report exceeds 300 words. If your report must exceed that 

word limit, submit an edited report to Mr. Connie E. Bolden, Editor of the Law 

Library Journal, so that he will not have to edit it for length himself. 



year: 

SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER 

The following officers served the Chapter during the 1973-74 

President : Pearl W. Von Allmen 
Vice-President/President Elect: William C. Younger 
Secretary/Treasurer: Nancy Jo Kitchen 

The Southeastern Chapter held a breakfast meeting at the annual 

A.A.L.L. meeting in Seattle, Washington on July 3, 1973. Reports 

were received on Chapter projects and plans were discussed for the 

coming year. The Chapter decided to hold an Institute on Law Library 

Administration in Atlanta in April of 1974. 

The Chapter held its annual meeting on August 19, 1973 at 

Marco Island, Florida, in conjunction with the Southeastern Chapter of 

A.A.L.S. We were honored to have as our luncheon speaker , Erwin C. 

Surrency, President of A.A.L.L. The afternoon program consisted of 

a panel and presentation of the proposed . Information Dynamics 

Corporation bibliographic searching system including Harvard cataloging 

input. Many honored guests and members attended this session . IDC 

decided to use the Southeastern Chapter area as a test area for its 

services . 

The Southeastern Chapter held its Second Annual Institute , April 5 

and 6 , 1974 , in Atlanta, Georgia. Betty Taylor and Lamar Woodard 

served as Co-Directors. The program was on law library administration 

and was well attended. Miss Jane Hammond, nominee for President-Elect 

of A.A.L.L., and other ~istinguished guests were there. The institute 

was a great success . 



A Third Annual Institute is being planned for 1975 in Atlanta. 

The Southwestern Chapter has invited the Southeastern Chapter to 

consider a joint meeting with them, and it is anticipated that 

our Fourth Annual Institute will be held in New Orleans in 1976 as 

a joint meeting with the Southwestern Chapter. 

Our President, Pearl W. Von Allmen is seriously ill at this time. 

It is hoped that she has a complete recovery. 

William C. Younger 
Vice-President/President Elect 
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